Minutes
Board of Public Works
April 3, 2023

The Board of Public Works of the City of Tecumseh, Nebraska met in regular session in the Utilities Conference Room, Council
Chambers on the 3rd day of April, 2023 at 4:00 p.m., in a publicly convened session, the same being open to the public and having
been preceded by advance publicized notice, a copy of the same showing the advance time by which such advance publicized notice
was given, a statement of how the availability of an agenda of then known subjects was communicated and the time and specific
place of the holding of this meeting. Each member was previously furnished with a copy of said advance publicized notice, the same
having been transmitted to each member simultaneously with its publicized notice. The Chair presided and the City Clerk recorded
the proceedings.

The following members of the Board of Public Works were present: Mark Badertscher, Dan Blessing, Charles Murphy. Others
present: 3 staff members, City Attorney. Absent:

Meeting called to order at 4:00 P.M.
Chairman Blessing read the statement of availability of current copy of the Open Meetings Act.

Minutes of the March 20, 2023 meetings were provided to members. Motion by Blessing, second by Murphy to approve minutes.
Voting Aye: Badertscher, Blessing, Murphy. Voting Nay: None. Absent: Motion Carried.

Payment of Bills — Motion by Blessing, second by Badertscher to approve the payment of bills. Voting Aye: Badertscher, Blessing,
Murphy. Voting Nay: None. Absent: Motion Carried.

Water/Waste Water Report- Tracy Milke: All routine water samples were good. 6 disconnects, 4 connects, 8 locates,10 re-reads
and read and leave on. Replaced 2 meters. Pumped approximately 22,473,896 gallons an average of 702,309 gal. daily. New Weber
water service line was ran and new pit installed. New water service for new home on 13th street installed. Sargent was here doing
some work on the VFD’s in the booster. Found a burnt wire and did some adjusting. Completed quarterly sampling of MBA and
Prison wastewater. Had a WW Inspection from NDEE. New DO meter was installed at wastewater plant. Drive for wastewater return
pump was replaced. 2 sewer mains were cleaned. 4th and Greely north to Garfield and between Broadway and Jackson in the alley
2nd to 3rd.

Utility Foremen’s Report — Doug Goracke - Plant emission test Wed, new catalysts have arrived. Contracts signed for Shawnee sewer
project. Water taps done for NAPA. Revised Plant cooling project to be rebid soon. New riser pole for NAPA installed.

Review Delinquent Utility Accounts

Meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Janelle Moran, City Clerk Dan Blessing, Chairman



